




ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH           
HERNDON, VIRGINIA         THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT  December 11, 2016  

Saturday, December 10 
8:00 a.m.   +    David Duncan by Jean Duncan 
5:00 p.m.   -     Living and Deceased Parishioners of St. Joseph  
     Parish 
Sunday, December 11 
7:00 a.m.    + K.C. Miller by The Miller Family     
8:30 a.m.    + Mary Radewicz by The McCarthy Family 
10:00 a.m   +   Andy Blazich by The Sasala Family 
11:30 a.m.  + Veronica Karcz by The Karcz Family 
1:00 p.m.    - Mary Cahalane by Patrick & Jen Cahalane &    
    Family 
3:30 p.m.    - Spanish Mass  
5:00 p.m.   +  William Donald by Kathy Reece 
Monday, December 12 
6:30 a.m.    +  Maria Veronica La Madrid by Cris Beltran 
8:00 a.m.     +  Matt Wondolowski by The Dobranski Family 
Tuesday, December 13 
6:30 a.m.    +    Joe Kover by Betty Kover 
8:00 a.m.    +    Victor Paladino by The McQuillan Family 
Wednesday, December 14 
6:30 a.m.   +     Catherine Higgins by The Holleran Family 
8:00 a.m.   +     Pat Laskowsky by The Nocturnal Adoration    
   Family  
Thursday, December 15 
6:30 a.m.   +     Hilda Rodriguez by Ana McCollim 
8:00 a.m.   +     Jane Grillo by The Grillo Family 
Friday, December 16 
6:30 a.m.    +    Lillian Carty by The Carty Family 
8:00 a.m.    +  Thomas Reilly by The Harrigan Family 
Saturday, December 17 
8:00 a.m.   +    Tom Mullin by The Carty Family 
5:00 p.m.   +    Pauline & Anthony Dorrzapf by Mary & Tony   
     Dorrzapf  
Sunday, December 18 
7:00 a.m.    + Rose Conroy by Genie & Joe Conroy & Sons    
8:30 a.m.    + Paul McGuinness, Jr. by The Tiufekchiev Family 
10:00 a.m   +   Margaret Kerfoot by The Toole Family 
11:30 a.m.  + Tom Howard by his Family 
1:00 p.m.    + Al Katein by Nancy & Tim Outlaw 
3:30 p.m.    - Spanish Mass  
5:00 p.m.   -  Living and Deceased Parishioners of St. Joseph   
      Parish 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Peace and good! The season of Advent is a season that invites 
us to assess our relationship with God and especially Jesus as 
we prepare for Christmas. The Advent Season is focused on 
the "coming" of Jesus as Messiah. 
 
As we continue to celebrate the Advent Season, we focus 
upon the prayers we commonly pray. The first two weeks of 
Advent we reflected upon the prayers – The Sign of the 
Cross and the Lord’s Prayer (Our Father).  This week we 
reflect upon the prayer – Come, Holy Spirit. 
 
In the Catechism of the Catholic Church, we read the follow-
ing insights into the role of the Holy Spirit in relationship to 
prayer. 

The traditional form of petition to the Holy Spirit 
is to invoke the Father through Christ our Lord to 
give us the Consoler Spirit. Jesus insists on this  
petition to be made in his name at the very moment 
when he promises the gift of the Spirit of Truth. But 
the simplest and most direct prayer is also traditional, 
"Come, Holy Spirit," and every liturgical tradition has 
developed it in antiphons and hymns. (2671) 

 
 The Holy Spirit, whose anointing permeates our 
   whole being, is the interior Master of Christian 
   prayer. He is the artisan of the living tradition of 
   prayer. To be sure, there are as many paths of prayer  
   as there are persons who pray, but it is the same Spirit 

acting in all and with all. It is in the communion of the 
Holy Spirit that Christian prayer is prayer in the 

   Church. (2672) 
 

Enjoy the reflection on the cover of this week’s bulletin. 
 
Advent Blessings! 

 
 
 
 

 
Reference: 
Catechism of the Catholic Church. (1997). Vatican City: 
 Libreria Editrice Vaticana. 

In BapƟsm we are reborn as children of God, made mem-
bers of His Church, and heirs to the Kingdom of Heaven. With 
this in mind, we welcome these children of God who were 
baptized Dec. 4, 2016:  
Mateo Jesus Aguirre son of Mar io & Glady; 
Luna Bermudez Espinosa daughter  of Marcos & Yaima; 
Nathalyn Maricel Blanco Gomez son of Melvin & Rosa; 
Kevin Alexander Calles Hernandez son of Wilfredo & Sonia; 
Yareli Alexandra Canas Cubias daughter  of José & Blanca; 
Cielo Marie Gonzalez Lemus daughter  of Rafael & Kimber ly; 
Lucas Mateo Guardado son of Adan & Elsa; 
Brianna Isabella Jovel daughter  of Hector  & Reyna; 
Belen Galilea Lopez Robles daughter  of Saul & Antonio; 
Steven Josué Mauricio Serrano son of David & Deysi; 
Leslie Ivette Mendez Rivera daughter  of Juan & Mar ina; 
Emelyn Montoya Espinoza daughter  of Alexander  & Denia; 
Joseph Jacob Orellano Nunéz son of José & Mar ta; 
Grace Naomi Perez Dubon daughter  of Rafael & Lesly; 
Yosselyn L. Ramirez Perez daughter  of Fabr icio & Celina; 
Teresa Nicole Rodriguez Realegeno daughter of Hugo & Ana 

ADVENT PENANCE SERVICES 
 IN NEIGHBORING PARISHES: 

 
 

December 13   -   St. John Neumann, Reston:       7:00 PM 
 
 

December 13 -     St. Thomas á Becket, Reston:   7:00 PM 
 

December 19 -     Christ the Redeemer, Sterling:  7:00 PM 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Parish staff wishes to thank the following parish minis-
tries:  
 
We thank our parishioners for their welcome to the staff of 
NPH USA which suppor ts Nuestros Pequeños Hermanos 
(NPH, Spanish for "Our Little Brothers and Sisters"). Your 
welcome and support of this organization assists the youth of 
Bolivia, the Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, 
Haiti, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua and Peru. Know that they 
are grateful for your prayers and generosity.  
 
We thank our parishioners for their volunteer spirit and work 
after the Saturday 8:00 am Mass when they took responsibility 
for placing the new missalettes and music edition song books 
in the pews for the First Sunday of Advent. These par ish-
ioners shared their time with us when it was needed and we are 
grateful! 
 
We thank our parishioners for their volunteer spirit and work 
after the Monday 8:00 am Mass each week when they take 
responsibility for cleaning the Church after the weekend Mass-
es. These par ishioners share their  time with us each Mon-
day morning and we are grateful! 
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The Diocese of Arlington has asked us to support an increased 
offertory program during the fall months. The program began 
in November. You will receive the following information re-
garding this program: 
 

• weekly bulletin reflections on the gift of stewardship – 
Time, Talent, Treasure;  

• letter from the pastoral staff focusing on the increased 
  offertory program and Faith Direct; and 

• request from the pastoral team for each of us to reflect 
upon the time, talent, and treasure which we share with 

  the parish community. 
 
As shared in the previous reflection, we often speak of stew-
ardship in the context of "the three t's": time, talent, and treas-
ure. Stewardship is a way of life and our  relationship with 
Christ is at the heart of it all. I offer the following description 
of stewardship – sharing talent: 
 
  Our talents are gifts from God. Good stewardship of 
  talent means we identify our talents, and use them to  
  glorify God and to help other people. We all have tal- 
  ents that we can use to help others, and help ourselves  
  develop, grow, and share. 
 
Pope Francis shares the following insight in regards to sharing 
our talents: 
  

It means protecting people, showing loving concern for 
each and every person, especially children, the elderly, 
those in need, who are often the last we think about. 
(March 19, 2013)  
 

There are many ways to share your talents here at St. 
Joseph Parish! 
 
Liturgical Ministries: We invite you to prayerfully reflect on 
the gifts God has given you and consider sharing your talents 
for one of our liturgical ministries. Please visit the parish web 
site or the information in this week’s bulletin regarding the 
parish’s ministries. 
 
Organizations Associated with the Parish: We invite you to 
prayerfully reflect on the gifts God has given you and consider 
sharing your talents with one of the organizations associated 
with the parish.  
 
Please visit the parish web site or the information in this 
week’s bulletin regarding the parish’s ministries. 
 
We read in Scripture, “There are different gifts but the same 
Spirit, there are different ministries but the same Lord … To 
each person the manifestation of the Spirit is given for the 
common good” (1 Corinthians, 12:4-7). 

CHRISTMAS/NEW YEAR’S SCHEDULE  
 

Masses for Christmas Eve, 
 Saturday, December 24 
4:00 p.m. Mass in Parish Hall 

4:00 p.m. Mass in Church 
6:00 p.m.; 7:30 p.m.; 9:00 p.m. (choir)  
 Bi-Lingual Midnight Mass in Church 

 (Spanish Choir)  
 

Masses for Christmas Day, 
 Sunday, December 25, 2016 

8:00 a.m.; 10:00 a.m.; 11:30 a.m; 
 1:00 p.m. ; 3:30 p.m. Spanish Mass 

(No 5:00 p.m. Mass on Christmas Day) 
  

Saturday, New Year’s Eve 
December 31, 2016 

Vigil Mass for New Year’s Day 
 5:00 p.m. 

Feast of the Solemnity of Mary 
 the Holy Mother of God 

 

  

Sunday, New Year’s Day, 
January 1, 2017 

Feast of the Solemnity of Mary 
The Holy Mother of God 

7:00 a.m., 8:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m.,  11:30 a.m., 1:00 p.m.,  
Spanish 3:30 p.m. & 5:00 p.m. 
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Collection:  The weekend of December 4 
 
Offertory $18,148 plus Faith Direct $14,610 
Second Collection: Parish Facility Fund 
                  $ 8,320 plus Faith Direct $   6,019 
                                                  
Thank you for your continued support and kind 
generosity. 

St. Joseph Catholic Church Parish Advisory Council (PAC) 
  

Monthly Meeting Executive Summary 
 

Thursday November 10, 2016 
 

In attendance:  Fr . Tom, Mark Overberg (Chairperson), 
Greg Bengzon, Marylou Bergeron, Tom Reilly, Cheryl Wil-
son, Terry McNulty, Cindi Conroy, Tisha Hilliard (Secretary). 
Absent:  Jim Nash, Frank Bowen (Vice Chairperson) 
 

New discussion areas 
 

Proposed 2016-2017 PAC goals: (1) Educate the parish about 
the PAC’s purpose, charter, and members; (2) Be present, 
visible, and prominent in the parish’s daily life (meetings, 
sacraments, Mass, school events, Bible study, etc.) Fr. Tom 
suggested that PAC members visit different ministries, to let 
them know who and what PAC is.    

The Ministry of the Month in the bulletin highlights minis-
tries.  We will likely have a ministry fair in the spring to re-
cruit new members. 
 

Faith Direct/Offertory program –The Bishop's Leadership 
Initiative drive was a success; St. Joseph raised $130,724.00. 
Bishop Loverde wanted to "prepare the way” for Bishop Bur-
bidge. The Diocese reached its goal of raising $55,500,000.00. 
 

To support its programs, the Diocese would like an increase in 
offertory collections. Our goal will be to raise enrollment in 
Faith Direct from 22% of our active parishioners to 40%.  To 
raise awareness during Advent, there will be a mailing, a stew-
ardship column in the bulletin, and PAC members will address 
the parish one Sunday. A possible good rule of thumb for pa-
rishioners is to give one hour of wages and a minimum of one 
hour of prayer each week.     

During Advent, Fr. Tom will be putting a small lesson on the 
bulletin cover. The Parish Advent Penance service will be 
celebrated on a Saturday morning.    

Updates on previous agenda items 
The PAC began compiling a list of “Frequently Asked Ques-
tions.”   
 

We now have 8 communion cups; 4 refurbished gold-plated 
stackable ciboria, 2 new gold-plated stackable ciboria, and 2 
new standing ciboria. The refurbishing of the 4 gold-plated 
stackable ciboria and the 2 new standing ciboria were paid for 
by parish benefactors. If you would be interested in donating 
to cover the cost of the 2 new gold-plated stackable ciboria, 
please contact Father Tom. 
 

Communion under both species will be tested for about 6 
weeks during the Saturday 5:00 pm Mass starting in the New 
Year.  Deacon James is chairing an ad hoc committee respon-
sible for developing clear parish Eucharistic Minister (EM) 
guidelines. A bulletin announcement will invite EMs to re-
view and share their insights into the guidelines.    

Deacon James and Deacon Jason will be alternating weekends 
at St. Joseph to assist with Mass, baptisms, and funerals.  They 
will be ordained June 10, 2017. 
 

Pancake Breakfast was a great success. 
 

Upcoming events: 
Installation of Bishop of Michael Burbidge – December 6, 
2016 
Annual Youth Ministry Appreciation Mass December 13, 
2016 

THE YOUTH MINISTRY CORNER  
“Revolving Our Lives Around Christ” 

 
High School Ministry Event "Making Christ's Peace" 
(Dec. 11th): All High School youth are welcome to join us 
for an evening devoted to creating a mosaic of peace. After a 
homemade meal, teens will get together in groups to restruc-
ture pictures of despair into a mosaic of peace and hope for 
Advent. Also, we will have ornament making and a White Ele-
phant gift exchange. For more information or to see our minis-
try, log on to www.sjcherndon.org.  

Poinsettias for the Altar  
Boy Scout Troop 913 will be accept-
ing dedications for the flowers that 
will adorn the Saint Joseph's altar 
during the Christmas Season. Boy 
Scouts will be in the vestibule of the 
church after Masses the weekends of 
December 10-11 and December 17-

18. Recommended donation for dedications is $15.00. This is a 
lovely way to remember loved ones during this blessed season. 



THANKS TO OUR             
    SPONSOR 
 OF THE WEEK 

SAINT JOSEPH PARISH 
MINISTRIES AND ORGANIZATIONS 

                 CONTACT LIST FOR 2016/2017 
 
Listed below are St. Joseph Parish ministries and organizations along with the name and telephone number of a 
person you may contact if you wish to participate in their activities.  

PARISH MINISTRIES 
 
ALTAR SERVERS 
Mrs. Mary Kirby      703-880-4302 
 
CATHOLIC EDUCATION – ST. JOSEPH SCHOOL 
Mrs. Cindi Conroy      703-880-4350 
 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS        
Mrs. Mary Kirby                                703-880-4302 
 
FACILITY, GROUNDS & BUILDING PROJECTS 
Mr. Danny Rucker                                          703-880-4340 
 
GREAT ADVENTURE ADULT BIBLE STUDY 
Mrs. Amy Speetjens           703-318-7311 
 
HOMEBOUND OUTREACH 
Mrs. Sherry Herauf                                 703-880-4300  

      x4343 
 
JUSTICE, PEACE, AND INTEGRITY  
OF CREATION (JPIC) 
Fr. Tom Bourque, TOR            703-880-4304 
 
LADIES’ SOCIETY  
Mrs. Jackie Esguerra            571-331-6274 
 
LECTORS  
Mr. Mark Overberg                  703-787-9824 

 
LITTLE MESSENGERS  
Mrs. Elisa Mitchell            703-786-5252 
 
MEN’S SOCIETY 
Mr. Mike Bradley                                    703-742-9425 
 
MOM’S BIBLE STUDY 
Mrs. Michele Dusek                  703-707-0227 
 
MUSIC MINISTRY 
Mrs. Alice Eelman                           703-880-4321 
 
NOCTURNAL ADORATION 
Mr. Bob Grillo                   703-471-5689 
 
PARISH ADVISORY COUNCIL       703-880-4300 
Mr. Mark Overberg 
PAC@sjcherndon.org 
 
ST. JUDES APPALACHIA MISSION MINISTRY  
Mr. Joe Speetjens      703-318-7311 
 
RESPECT LIFE 
Mrs. Peggy Bauer                    703-435-2294 
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION (CCD) – FAITH FORMATION 
Mr. Reyes Ruiz        703-880-4332 
RCIA 
Mr. Reyes Ruiz          703- 880-4332 
 
SANCTUARY MEMBERS 
Mrs. Ann Marie O’Hop           703-338-5412  
 

SPANISH OUTREACH 
Mrs. Elizabeth Vargas           703-870-7310 
 
USHERS 
Mrs. Mary Kirby            703-880-4302 
 
WEEKLY BIBLE STUDY 
Mrs. Betty Troiani                           703-437-1196 

 
YOUTH MINISTRY  
Mr. David Bristow                           703-880-4309 
 
 

        
ORGANIZATIONS ASSOCIATED WITH THE 
PARISH 
 
BLOOD DRIVE 
Mr. Paul Mich                          703-450-6088 
 
BOY SCOUT TROOP #913 
Mr. Jeff Ball                                                 703- 471-9140 
 
THE CLOSET 
Mrs. Cha Cha Proctor                 703-620-2754 
Mr. Frank Bowen            703-435-0571 
  
CUB SCOUT TROOP #913 
Mr. Matthew Valleskey               703-282-7327 
 
CYO BASKETBALL 
Mr. John Lau                 703-880-4300 x3216 
 
GABRIEL PROJECT 
Help Line – Diocese of Arlington       1-866-444-3553 
 
GIRL SCOUTS 
Mrs. Maura Culligan                                     703-980-3924 
Mrs. JoEllen Mountcastle                             703-464-9825 
 
LINK 
Mr. Jorge Hidalgo                                     703-585-1832 
 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Grand Knight Bern Patchan          571-306-2976 
 
PTO ORGANIZATION 
Mrs. Monique Tuttle            703-628-9454 
 
SECULAR FRANCISCAN ORDER 
Mrs. Pam Brooks                           703-975-9256 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rev 12/06/16 


